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Citizens should cooperate with police to ensure peace and tranquility; CPO/ DIG Operations

According to details, DIG Operations Syed Shehzad Nadeem Bukhari has issued an important message to the citizens of Islamabad, stating that the foremost priority of Islamabad Capital Police is the protection of the lives, property, and dignity of the citizens.

If you feel that police officers are unlawfully harassing you, demanding marriage certificates, unnecessarily checking your vehicle documents, or bothering you with something unrelated to any crime, you can message me at this number 0330-0260022.

He further said that, it is also essential to note that if police officers stop you anywhere, cooperate with them. The police are here for your own safety. The most important thing is that senior police officers are present to listen to all your complaints.

So, I believe there's no need to engage in conflicts. The police personnel standing on the roads are there for the protection of your life, property, and dignity. While cooperating with them, present yourself with good manners.

In any country, the police have the authority to stop and search individuals or vehicles to ensure the safety of citizens. It doesn't violate anyone's dignity. Citizens need to clarify before the police that they are not involved in any criminal activity, he added.

If any police officer harasses you and demands a bribe, you can file your complaint regarding it. The name of the complaining citizen will be kept confidential.

At the end he said that, complaints of misconduct by citizens will not only be sympathetically handled but strict departmental action will also be taken against corrupt elements within the police department.


